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Meeting of the BANSTEAD COMMONS CONSULTATIVE GROUP to be held on 
Tuesday 15th July  2025 7.30pm – 9pm
at
Banstead Community Centre (SM7 2BQ)
_________________________________________________________

Meeting Minutes
Attendees: 


David Hatcher, Chair (DH)

Miriam Maxim, Commoner (MM)  

Karl Tarratt, Ornithologist – Birds (KT)

John Peacock, Banstead Commons (JP)

Jonathan Cooper, Cycling (JC)

Ian Mockford, Burgh Heath (IM)

Alan Matthews, Wildlife Monitor (AM)

Peter Taylor-Medhurst, Visitor - Banstead Downs (PTM) 

John Darter, Banstead Heath (JD)

Thomas Carmona (TC), Reigate and Banstead Borough Council Representative

Lucy Shea, Clerk and General Manager (LS) 

Lisa Traynor, Office Manager (LT)

Apologies: 


Gina Kitchener, Equestrian (GK)

Graham Colton, Banstead Downs (GC) – UKBMS transect walker

Mary Matthews (MM), Wildlife Monitor

Jane Davies, Equestrian & Walker – Banstead Heath (JDav)

	
	Item 



	1. 
	Apologies for absence 

Jane Davies, Mary Matthews, Gina Kitchener, Graham Colton



	2.
	Welcome and introductions



	3.
	Minutes of the last BCC Quarterly Meeting (April 2025)

No comments / queries received.


	4. 
	Discussions from around the table
PTM: Incidents of off-road bikes on Banstead Downs appear to have decreased. (LT outlined details of the public meeting scheduled on 2/9/25 later in the meeting).
JD: noted that the coal tax posts have been strimmed ready to be repainted. They are a nice feature of the commons. 
A few fingers posts are missing on the Heath – Surrey’s responsibility. If you provide the W3W we can alert Surrey County Council. DH mentioned that there is a volunteer group at SCC who will come out and inspect the signposts. 
JD – what is the policy for benches on our sites? How are locations selected? LS – We have a Memorial Bench Policy.  Bench adoptions cost £600 (whereas most cost upwards of £1500). It’s a 10 year adoption. They are made by our keepers with wood taken from the commons to maintain a natural, rustic feel rather than something commercially produced. LT – we recently installed one at Tadworth CC. The locations often have significance to the families requesting them. The group discussed the desire to not have an abundance of furniture on the commons and also that locations should be carefully chosen to minimise antisocial behaviour. 

MM – a huge reduction in dog poo bags but a noticeable amount of unbagged poo left on the commons. Discussion around education of dog owners. LT mentioned our new ‘Bag it, Bin it’ posters that have gone up on our notice boards but we need to promote this via social media. LT to action – Bag it, Bin it post on social media.

The Rat/The Bell – up for sale 

New council arrangements are a concern – LS we have 1 year’s funding secured. We are trying to get a meeting with relevant decision makers around the table but have had no response to date. At some point BCC may have to draw back to statutory services. 

Horse rider spotted on the cricket pitch by our keepers and MM saw hoof marks. LT received an email about riders not sticking to the bridleways or permissive rides. LT to action - Notices on boards and social media.

AM – Skylarks. The mowing has been of great benefit to make clear walkways and prevent dogs and walkers from wandering into their area.

Skylarks are still singing in Millfield and Mogador field by the Sportsman. LT – we attended a site visit to Farthing Downs to discuss their skylark fencing project. We received some literature from them as well as from a colleague from Epping Forest to outline the impact of the skylark fencing which will support our grant application. 

AM happy to provide survey data to support – LT to liaise.

JC – Are we doing an adder survey? LS - In Spring 3 males, 1 female my Mill Road and 2 males, 1 female in nesting compartment. Likely to be 2x or 3x that number across the site. Contact details exchanged.
KT – echo MM’s feedback regarding the obvious reduction of dog waste and wildlife on the Heath is benefitting from the reduced dog numbers (disturbance).


	5.
	Any other business

LT update on Off road bikes meeting on BD 

Communication sent to Police Commissioners in May.  Subsequently I have been liaising with Inspector Jon Vale who is the Borough Commander for Reigate & Banstead. Pleased to report that we have been able to arrange a public joint action meeting. Joined by Sergeant Andy Prowse who leads the North R&B team. Banstead Downs Golf Club have kindly stepped forward to host the meeting at their Club House, Tuesday 2nd of September at 7.30pm.  Communications were sent out to local councillors for Banstead, Sutton and Surrey.  Councillor Lisa Webster (representative for Carshalton South & Clockhouse ward) is lending her support as a resident of the area adjoining the Downs and a member of WHGC which was also recently damaged by off road bikes. Rebecca Paul MP received an invite but is unavailable to attend on the day as she will be required as a whip in Parliament that day. It was pleasing to see on social media that Rebecca Paul met with Inspector Jon Vale the day after my email and that the issue was expressly discussed. Subsequently, I received communication from RP’s Senior Caseworker who informed me that a concerted effort will be made to ensure one of RP’s team attends our meeting in her absence. She also commented that they have taken the liberty of mentioning the meeting to a couple of constituents who would like to come along. We are producing promotional materials on Canva and will advertise on our noticeboards, on social media, the residents WhatApp group and via a leaflet drop.

LT - Nature detective Day 140/150 attendees

9 stall holders: 

• Downlands Trust 

• Surrey Nature Partnership 

• Downlands Partnership 

• Surrey Dormouse Group 

• Surrey Bat Group 

• Surrey Hills Society 

• Tadworth & Walton Treewardens 

• Banstead Swift Protection 

• Surrey Wildlife Trust 

4 facilitated activities: Tree walk, bug hunt, nature walk and arts & crafts (make a butterfly mask)

1 self guided quiz – show resources. 

With huge thanks to Peter Taylor-Medhurst for his professional input with our resources – they look incredible!

LS - The Sportsman benches have been removed as the proprietors have chosen not to renew their licence. We have put some information and FAQ’s under ‘News’ on our website if anyone encounters other users who are querying the disappearance of the benches. 

Meeting closed at 8.25pm
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